

C. J. Tillotson

March 22. 1843.

16

Brooklyn Mar. 22<sup>d</sup> 1843

Brother Phelps

Yrs. of Feb. 8<sup>th</sup> was rec<sup>d</sup> in due  
time. I have heard <sup>since</sup> nothing from Gen. Palmer, nor Stephen  
Brown. I have <sup>not</sup> know what to think & course. I believe  
none of + Shawmut stock has been sold since I sent +  
money to + case of Gen. Palmer. I think it probable some  
other had been purchased ere this. I wrote to Brown, <sup>at + time I sent + money</sup> & stock  
broker, that if none of + Shawmut was offered soon, he might  
buy one of + Merchants bank, or 2 of + Wes.<sup>n</sup> sail road. I see  
+ letter has been, & + former risen. If he has not bot. of +  
W. S. road for me, I hope he will not; for it is rather risky.  
I think I wd rather ~~rather~~ have it in + Wes.<sup>n</sup> road, or in +  
Merchants or some other good bank. I wish you wd call  
at yr earliest convenience & see if + money is with Mr  
Palmer. I rec<sup>d</sup> a receipt by + bearer of + 80 dolls; it might  
have been from one of clerks in + store, or by Mr Davis.  
I wish you would at + same time call & see Mr Brown,  
& tell him, if he can not get a share of + Shawmut  
soon, he may take one of + Merchants or some other  
good bank. I wish you would pay + balance which  
may be necessary on + share bot, & send me, + receipt  
of dividend, & interest on your note, as early in Apr.  
as you can conveniently. Perhaps you can deposit  
+ money in bank & send a certificate, as a part of  
a letter.

I understand there is a glorious revival in  
Farmington. The particulars I have not learned.  
Some conversions in this Co. & most in N. London Co.  
have been much blessed within a few months.

I have by solicitation, spent ~~several~~ consider-  
able of my time of late, or within 4 weeks, as-  
~~isting~~ <sup>sisting</sup> in revivals in Wind- & N. L. Co.

I leave this P.M. to spend 4 or 5 days in Hampton.

In haste yrs. gratefully

G. J. Tillotson.

P.S. Mar. 30<sup>th</sup> I did not forward this when written, as I designed  
to do. I have that it possible, Brown had taken some stock  
for me, & that certificates might be in the hands of Davis & Palmer  
waiting my order. If so, I might have expected to hear from it.  
If it will be so, you will straighten our account & send me the balance,  
as the bank dividend will be declared on Monday next.  
If no stock is yet taken for me, let a share of merchants,  
Shrewsbury, <sup>Bank</sup> or Wm. A. Road be taken in 10 or 14 days, & the balance  
my dues provided as early as may suit your convenience.  
I wish I could return some equal acts of kindness to you.  
In haste yrs. cordially. G. J. T.